
Belinda Scott - Orange Pipeline Project 

  
Premier Barry O'Farrell 
New South Wales 
Governor Macquarie Tower  
Level 40, 1 Farrer Place 
Sydney NSW 2000  
Postal address: GPO Box 5341, Sydney NSW 2001 
Telephone: (02) 92285239  
Fax: (02) 92283935 
E-mail: belinda.scott@planning.nsw.gov.au 
Re: Orange Pipeline Project 
  
Orange City Council (OCC) has proposed to construct a 37km pipeline from the upper Macquarie River to Orange to 
supply up to 12 million litres (ML) of water per day to Suma Park water storage dam. This river reach is one of only 
three places left in Australia with a thriving population of the nationally endangered Trout Cod . There are many better 
ways for Orange, the Central West region and the mining industry to secure a sustainable water supply. I object to the 
Macquarie River to Orange Pipeline Project.  
 
1. The pipeline is not justified because it has been designed to supply an artificially high water demand. The proposal is 
based on ‘unrestricted’ average personal daily water use that is much higher than recent usage in Orange.  
 
2. 
The upper Macquarie River is significant habitat for the nationally endangered Trout Cod. Other threatened fish species 
found in this river reach include Murray Cod, Silver Perch and Catfish. 
 
3. The proposed extraction of water from upper Macquarie River at low flows will disrupt fish passage and degrade 
important habitat values. 
 
4. The pipeline route will destroy good condition roadside vegetation that provides important wildlife corridors and 
habitat in a highly cleared landscape. 
 
5. The pipeline route with associated access road and power line will cause disturbance to highly unstable soil structures 
in very steep terrain, threatening landslides into the river. 
 
6. A regional water supply solution, that services more than the needs of Orange, needs to be developed using state and 
federal grant monies in an ecologically sustainable manner. 

Thank you for the opportunity to bring these remarks to your attention. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
Robert E. Rutkowski 

cc:  

Prime Minister Julia Gillard 
Office of the Prime Minister 
Parliament House  
Canberra ACT 2600  
Australia 
E-mail: webmaster@pm.gov.au 
 
2527 Faxon Court 
Topeka, Kansas 66605-2086, USA 
P/F: 1 785 379-9671 
E-mail: r_e_rutkowski@att.net 
  

From:    "Robert E. Rutkowski" <r_e_rutkowski@att.net>
To:    <belinda.scott@planning.nsw.gov.au>
Date:    11/10/2012 10:46 AM
Subject:   Orange Pipeline Project
CC:    <webmaster@pm.gov.au>
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